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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre
on Monday 22nd November 2021 at 7pm 
Present: Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (PW) chairman, Michelle Budden (MB), Gillian Edwards (GE), Mike Gerrard (MG), Adrian Morgan (AM) vice chairman, Gary Williams (GW) and John Freeman (JF).

In attendance: CW&C Cllr Charles Fifield and 2 members of the public.

95.
Public Forum: Weaverham Trust reported that they had planted some bulbs. 

96.
Co-option to the Council.  W Reynolds was the only applicant to fill the Council’s casual vacancy and was duly co-opted. 
97.
Apologies for absence: Cllrs J Bland, Iain Lasseter and R Moss were approved and CW&C Cllr Paul Williams.

98.
Declarations of interest: there were no new declarations.
99.  
The minutes of the meeting held on 25th October were approved.
100. 
Finance


100.1
Accounts for October were approved.
101.
Environment

101.1 
Minutes of the meeting held on 10th November were received. 

101.2
Remembrance Day events went off well and road closure operation was satisfactory.

102. 
Planning 

102.1
Minutes of the meeting held on 5th November were accepted. 

102.2
A verbal report of the meeting held on 19th November was received. 
103.
Cemetery Committee


72.1
An update on activities was received.

104.
Members Meetings JF & GW W&ABT.  PW with Mid Cheshire GM, AXO and the Police investigating for Operation Sceptre (dumped knives) and GW about Remembrance Day events. 

105.
Clerks’ Correspondence

105.1
Request from the Weaverham Trust to plant daffodil bulbs on Lake House Field was approved. 

106.
Policing Matters


106.1
A report from PCSO Michelle Gillett was received.

107.
Outstanding Street Care and Highway Items


107.1
 Outstanding jobs have again been shared with CW&C Council.

108.
CW&C Update

Thanks expressed for Remembrance Service arrangements.  Consultations on Pharmacy Services. Carers Service, 2022/23 Budget and Planning are open for comment.  Section 19 report on recent floods coming soon.  Concerns were expressed about the need to sweep up the recently fallen leaves before they become a hazard. Need to sweep up recently fallen leaves.  We were advised that any applications for donations from members’ funds were made before the end of January.  

Cllr E Band joined the meeting part way through item 108

109. Public Forum

The Trust reported that the bulbs being planted had been funded by a donation from the Co-op.

110.
Date of next meeting, Monday 13th December at 7pm in the Community Centre. 

Meeting closed at 7.51pm 

